Public Service Committee Meeting

March 5, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Monday, March 5, 2012, at 12:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members John Hollowell, Sue Galbraith and Roxanna Brush.  Also present were Mayor Chris Grenz, Public Services Director Al Kelm, Grant Administrator Dawn Colton, Parks Foreman Brady Stone -and Committee Recorder Connie Watts.

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. There was no objection to dispensing with the reading of the previous minutes.

Discussion on Bathrooms for Riverside Park

Director Kelm gave a brief history on the project.  The Rotary Club has raised approximately $100,000.  CTEP is also now involved, also, with $299,911 in grant funds.  The Rotary Club only requires that it would be a six-stall restroom (three women’s and three men’s).  


The issues that need to be decided today are:


Extended season vs. warm-weather restrooms – The extended season building would require minimal heat and insulation.  The restrooms could then be left open for a longer period of time, depending on how cold it gets and how quickly it gets cold.  For users of the Riverside Park Pathway and the walking path around the fairgrounds, it would mean available restroom facilities for as long as most people would be using the paths.  Most people that Director Kelm has talked to have indicated their interest in an extended season facility.

There would, however, be an additional cost of $50 to $60 a month for the extra months.  One of the companies offers radiant heating in the floor.  A heated building was estimated at $20,000.  
**
Chairperson Partridge moved to recommend to the council to build with the capability of an extended season, seconded by Committee Member Hollowell and passed unanimously, 4-0.

Exterior Appearance -- Discussion then centered around the construction of the building itself – concrete, wood-built, pre-fab, etc.  

Mayor Grenz expressed the desire to let it out for bids locally.  Director Kelm said he could prepare two sets of specs:  pre-built and site-built.  

Custer County Art Center Director Mark Browning said that because CTEP is involved, it had to go out for bids, but there is no guarantee that the bids would be awarded to a local contractor.  Because all the preparation for the building would have to be done before hand, whether site or pre built (foundation, electrical, plumbing, etc.) these issues need to be settled soon.  A current cost estimate for the building is $130,000.

A concrete or stone building would be vandal resistant, but more expensive.  Motion detector cameras, which Director Kelm strongly recommended, would go a long way toward curtailing vandalism.  Grant Administrator Dawn Colton showed many different building styles and different building construction mediums on a projector screen.  Mayor Grenz suggested the Community College could possibly build it, but it was pointed out that this would not work under CTEP regulations.  

The committee was also asked to determine whether the building should be concrete/rock partway up and then finished in wood, or concrete/rock all the way up to the top.
**
Committee Member Brush moved to recommend to the council to construct the building with a rock-looking concrete material all the way to the roof.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Partridge and passed unanimously, 4-0.

Roof – The choice was shake-looking concrete or metal roof.  Both options will be included in the specs.

Hot Water – Foreman Stone informed the committee that hot water is a requirement if the facility is going to have a diaper changing station.


Porcelain or Stainless Steel – during discussion it was noted that the Montana Department of Transportation has been replacing their stainless steel fixtures with porcelain.  Apparently it is more cost effective to replace porcelain, when that becomes necessary, than it is to invest in the more expensive stainless steel fixtures.  
**
Chairperson Partridge moved to recommend using porcelain fixtures to the council, seconded by Committee Member Galbraith and passed unanimously, 4-0.

Exterior Drinking Fountain – In order to be ADA compliant, an external drinking fountain is a requirement.

Exterior Hose Bibs – For purposes of cleaning, as well as other uses, the committee felt an exterior hose bib would be a good idea.

**
Chairperson Partridge moved to include an exterior hose bib, seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 4-0.

Interior Floor Drain – 
**
Chairperson Partridge moved to recommend to the council to include an interior floor drain, seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 4-0.


Hot or Cold-air Hand Dryers – The committee discovered the hot-air dryers were significantly more expensive.
**
Chairperson Partridge moved to recommend to the council to have cold-air hand dryers, seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 4-0.

Shut off Valves – Will need to have for winterization.

Mayor Grenz mentioned a design he had seen where all the plumbing, for both sides of the building, was in the center on inside walls.  Director Kelm said that is called a “chase”, and is already provided for in the specs.  

Andy Marum, HKM Engineering, asked where the entry would be.  Because of ADA access and where the walking path will be located, Director Kelm and others thought it should be on the north.  Ultimately, however, that will be up to the engineer and the contractor.
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
**
There being no further business to come before the committee, Committee Member Brush moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Chairperson Partridge.  The motion passed unanimously, 4-0.   The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

___________________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson



Connie Watts, Recorder
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